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January 11, 2008
Dear Clinicians:

On behalf of Important Steps, Inc., we  would like to wish you a Happy New Year again!!!

We hope you had great celebrations and relaxing holidays!! 
As we enter this year fresh and full of energy we would like to stress the importance of following the NYCEIP and NYSDOH rules which we have discussed at our most recent In-Service Training. 
As you are all aware, Important Steps, Inc. has conducted an In-Service training on December 13th, 2007. We had a great turn out even though there was a snow storm!  We were glad and thankful to see those of you who were able to attend, and missed the rest of you. It gave all of us an opportunity to share ideas, to meet the therapists from your teams, to communicate with Important Steps’ office staff in person and to discuss, the Family as Partners (“FAP”) – FAP Project in full effect. We have discussed FAP at the in-service and we would like to invigorate on this subject in this newsletter.  

Enclosed in this package you will find a Certificate of Attendance for those of you who were able to attend and brave enough to drive/walk in such weather; as well as a copy of a Memorandum from NYCEIP that was distributed at the In-Service for those of you who were not able to make it. 

The large portion of the in-service was presented by Haroula Ntalla, MS Ed. on the topic “The Importance of Effective Communication Between Parents and Therapists within FAP model.”  As  Daily Session Notes have been redesigned to shift the view of EI services from a therapist-child focus to a therapist-child –family focus they encourage more therapist-parent interaction. During our periodic QA Unit review we have noticed that many of you already understand the importance of documenting your communication with parents/caregivers to help their children make progress. However, we have noticed that many of you are still unsure how to document these communications as per NYCEIP rules and regulations.  Please review carefully enclosed document regarding this matter. If you still require further clarifications please do not hesitate to make an appointment w/Janet Reznik, Program Director.
It is very important to note that the main FAP goal is that families should be encouraged to contribute their knowledge of child’s development and needs as related to their child, and their priorities and concerns about their child’s development.  Please keep it in mind at all times when providing all EI services to the eligible for EIP infants and toddlers. 

Administrative: 

· Please note that if child is mandated to receive a “regular” EI service (i.e. ST, OT, PT, etc) and FT by the same provider on a regular basis, the submission of all Progress Reports-3, 6, 9 and Annual is required for the discipline as well as a FT Progress Report. 

· For all children born in 2005: Please discuss w/caregivers the transition out of EIP process, explaining to them that if child is recommended for continuation of therapy the only way EI services will be extended past the child’s 3rd B-Day, if child is found to be eligible for CPSE (3-5 Pre-School Program) before his/her 3rd B-Day. Therefore, all children born between:

· 01/01/08-08/31/08 are eligible to continue EI Services until 08/31/08

· 09/01/08-12/31/08 are eligible to continue EI Services until 12/31/08

Therefore, please do not wait till the last minute referring a child to NYCBOE. You can do so through the child’s SC or by directly calling our CPSE department. Please contact our Managing CPSE Director, Alexia Volynsky at ext. 101 for further explanation of the CPSE evaluation process. 
We appreciate your patience and admire your dedication to your clients. 
Sincerely, 

 __________________
Janet Reznik
Program Director

